Warner Mountain Gun Club
October 6, 2022
Meeting Minutes
1800 — President Brad Winters opened the meeting.

Thirteen members were present: Secretary has the sign in list, if needed.

Kellie Carlsen read the August minutes. Tom made a motion to accept the minutes as
read. John seconded the motion. All approved.

There were no minutes for the September meeting.

Richard W. presented the treasurer’s report: $13,452.65 is in the General Fund and
$81,098.77 is in the Norm May account.

Ed made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report as presented with Tom seconding the
motion. All approved

We currently have 185 members.
Old Business:

1. The pistol range construction is complete. A window cracked and will be
replaced by the contractor.
a. The county permit to establish an address was $223.39
b. The invoice for the remainder of the project is $6,649.50

Additional work to be done by the gun club will be benches, gravel and an
awning on the front providing for weather protection.

There was consensus for Ed to use the club debit card to purchase supplies
for building the benches.

no

Richard W. sent out the Winter-Spring newsletter
3. Brad talked to Chris about the $35 late charge on the weed spraying. That
amount will be taken off of next years spraying charge.

It was recommended that future spraying be extended out by 200 yards.

4. Tom gave an update on the clay pigeon thrower. He is working on getting a
reduced rate from the manufacturer.



New Business:

1. Mike Wickman’s family made a $100.00 donation in Mike’s memory.

John reminded us that Mike was a founding member of the gun club. John
suggested the new pistol range be named in honor of Mike.

After some discussion John made a motion to name the new pistol range the
“Mike Wickman Memorial Pistol Range”, and a sign to be placed on the
building. Tom seconded the motion. All approved.

Then, Brad suggested the sign be metal like the Norm May Range Sign.

John amended his motion to specify the sign would be metal. Richard W.
seconded the amended motion. All Approved.

Tanya made a motion for the club to pay for the sign. Ed seconded the
motion. All approved.

Brad will work with Darin Lasley to get a sign made.
Brad will prepare a Thank You note to Mike’s wife for the family’s donation.

2. Richard Cooper brought up BM 114. Richard C. will work with Richard W. to
get information out to the membership regarding this BM. Kellie stated that
she has shared information on her personal FB page. Some have posted
signs.

3. Dave McCarty representing the youth trap club said they will be done using
the gun club facility on October 29™. Dave thanked the gun club for allowing
them to use the facility. Dave said one JV girl has done exceptionally well and
took first place at state competition.

4. Mike Marshall and John LeNeave are working on the upcoming Turkey Shoot.
After discussion a motion was made by Mike to purchase 12 turkeys. John
Seconded the motion. All approved.

Tanya was the winner of Hat #14.
Brad adjourned the meeting at 1849.

Minutes submitted by Kellie Carlsen - Secretary



